
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

July 22, 2020 
 
Greetings Brothers and Sisters, 
 
The UAW International Executive Board continues to monitor the current circumstances 
surrounding the COVID-19 pandemic.  As a result of the on-going review, the Retired Workers 
International Area Council (RWIAC) monthly membership meetings and all special events are 
suspended through the end of the year.  Additionally, the Drop-in Center closures will remain in 
place through year end. We will re-evaluate these decisions in December for the purpose of 
determining the action to be taken for the year 2021.  
 
NOTE:  Special event money requested in advanced, but not used, must be returned, via check 
to the Retired Workers Department. 
 
Please stay safe, continue to support one another and continue to adhere to the CDC guidelines, 
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-nCoV.  
 
 

In solidarity, 

  
         Rory L. Gamble, President 
         International Union, UAW 
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